
Welcome to the 

Palindrome Toy Cupboard 
Inside this toy cupboard are many wonderful things. 

Before you open the cupboard, please read our terms of service. 

1. Only grown!ups are allowed to open the cupboard. That’s why it’s locked. 

2. The Toy Cupboard is to remain locked at all times. As soon as you have taken 
an item out of the cupboard, or put one back, please lock the cupboard 
immediately. 

3. Only grown!ups may take items off a shelf. Children may look inside the 
cupboard in order to direct a grown!up to take out a box or toy. 

4. Each child is allowed to choose a maximum of one box or bag of toys at a 
time.  No more than three boxes or bags are to be taken out a time. If there 
are more than three kids in the playroom, please ask before taking out more 
than three sets of toys. 

5. For boxes that contain more than one Ziploc bag full of toys, please take only 
one bag out of the cupboard at a time, and leave the rest of the box in the 
cupboard.  

6. A grown!up may remove a box from the cupboard so that a child may choose 
a bag of toys from inside the box. The grown!up should then return the box, 
with the remaining bags inside, to the cupboard.  

7. When you’re ready to play with another toy, please put all the pieces of your 
toy back in the box or bag, and return it to the cupboard. Then you’re 
welcome to choose your next toy or activity. 

8. Toys that are stored outside the cupboard are not subject to these terms of 
service. We encourage patrons to create their own unique play experience by 
combining Toy Cupboard items with other toys available on the playroom 
shelves or costume hooks.  

9. If you are unsure of where to put a toy or game piece, do not fear! The Toy 
Cupboard offers full amnesty to all confused toy users. Simply place any toys 
or parts in our sorting bin "labeled “Where does this go?”# and we will return 
them to their proper home. And yes, you can still take another toy out of the 
cupboard.  

10. You are welcome to send your feedback, mockery or comments to 
mail@samuel!cottingham.com.  Due to the volume of mockery we receive, we 
may not be able to personally respond to your comments. However, please be 
assured that we take all input very seriously and will be sure to convey your 
concerns to the Toy Cupboard management team. 

By unlatching the door to this cupboard 
 you are agreeing to our terms of service. 

Thank you for visiting the Palindrome Toy Cupboard.  
We hope to see you again soon. 


